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The Number to call for information on Unisys Retirement Status and Benefits: 1-877-864-7972. 
The Number to call for information on Lockheed Martin Retirement Status and Benefits: 1--866-562-2363. 
 
Wednesday, April 06 Board Meeting, Roseville 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, April 20 Volunteer Breakfast 8:30 a.m.     

 
Wednesday, May 04 Board Meeting, Eagan 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, May 11 Program and Social Time 7:00 p.m. 

 
 

 

APRIL PROGRAM: ROSEVILLE 

VOLUNTEER BREAKFAST 

 

On April 20
th
 the VIP Club will host the annual 

Recognition Breakfast for VIP Club members who 

performed volunteer services in 2010. (Please see the 

“Volunteer Hours Survey Form for Year 2010” 

provided on Page 7.)  The Breakfast will be held at 

Gina‟s Café in the Eagles Club in New Brighton (Note 

change of location from the Tri-City Legion Post to the 

Eagles Club in New Brighton!).  The month of April is 

National Volunteer Month and our Breakfast honors all 

VIP Club members who perform volunteer services 

wherever they reside.  We thank all VIP Club members 

for the many hours of volunteer services you provide 

each year.  Last year, the 136 VIP Club members who 

responded to our 2009 Survey, donated approximately 

25,000 hours to various organizations in Minnesota, 

Arizona, California, Illinois, Nevada, North Carolina, 

Texas and Wisconsin.  
 

Fifty six members attended the Breakfast last year and 

we hope this many or more will attend this year. Please 

note that all members who respond to the “Volunteer 

Survey” are invited to attend this Breakfast. The 

Breakfast will be hosted by the VIP Club and will begin 

at 8:30 A.M. at Gina‟s Café in the Eagles Club at 563 

Old Highway 8 NW in New Brighton. Management 

representatives from Lockheed Martin and Unisys will 

be in attendance as our guests. 
 

 

MAY PROGRAM: EAGAN 

 

We‟ve all seen TV and newspaper photos of Egyptians 

milling about in Cairo as the people there are effecting a 

government change. There is much more of Egypt to see! 

We‟re putting together an illustrative travelogue of 

places, people, and objects in the Alexandria, Aswan 

Dam, Cairo, Giza, Luxor, the Nile, and Sinai areas. 

Lowell Benson, Quint Heckert, Bernie Jansen, and 

Paul Lindholm have provided snapshots from their 

travels to those areas. These snapshots will be presented 

with a PC driven slide show – occasionally pausing for 

questions or comments. These travelers will also have 

some photo albums and brochures for browsing. No 

travel agency ads are included!  

We‟ll also welcome comments from anyone who worked 

on the Sperry submarine systems delivered to Egyptians 

in the 80‟s.  
Bernie is waiting to get your survey 
form – SEND IT NOW - PLEASE 

http://www.vipclubmn.org/
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This monthly program meeting will be at the 

MACS building in Eagan instead of at the Eagan 

Community Center as we continue our year of 

transition. The MACS building address is 3199 Pilot 

Knob Road, Eagan. Go to the North parking lot, the 

conference room is at the right inside of the Visitors 

Entrance. Join us at 7 p.m. for cookies before the slides. 

Submitted by Lowell Benson. 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

From: President Lowell Benson 
 

Our Club continues the UNISYS tradition of 

honoring our volunteers at a breakfast in April, 

national volunteer recognition month. To 

volunteer is to give of oneself for the benefit of 

others or for the benefit of a cause. From a 

national viewpoint, the best known call for 

volunteers was JFK who said: “Ask not what your 

country can do for you, ask what can you do for 

your country!” I also think about two terms: „The 

Energizer Bunny‟ and „indefatigable‟. Both terms 

are applicable to our recognition breakfast 

coordinator, Bernie Jansen, and our club founder, 

Millie Gignac. In addition to supporting our 

Legacy Committee and various board activities, 

both were on the planning committee for the 

Eagan sesquicentennial celebration last summer. 

Last fall we honored Marion Scott who has been 

coordinating service at our sponsor site blood 

drives for 30 years. Last December we noted the 

passing of Fred Hergesheimer who voluntarily 

raised money to build a school and hospital for the 

south sea natives who saved him during WWII. At 

our Christmas Party, Barb Grueschow 

volunteered to bring the bone marrow transplant 

topic to our March program meeting. In late 

December, I encountered Rollie Schwitters 

making sure that anxious relatives waiting for 

surgery patients could understand the hospital 

status boards. Larry Bolton, Quint Heckert, and 

Harvey Taipale have spent two days a month in 

the LMCO building cataloguing legacy documents 

and artifacts for three years. From the March 1
st
 

Shoreview Press: “Judy Cognetta was recently 

awarded the „Sal LoBaido Volunteer Services 

Award‟ for her years of volunteer efforts.” An 

unassuming background volunteer is Joe Schwarz 

who gets our newsletters put together. I‟ve 

reviewed the electronic forms sent to Bernie and 

am amazed by the wide variety of organizations 

benefitting from our member volunteer hours. 

VOLUNTEERISM is indeed everywhere! We’ll 

hear a bit more about what you’ve done at the 

breakfast on the 20
th

.  

This summer my church will conduct another 

„time and talent survey‟ to get volunteers for their 

next year programs and missions. Next fall, our 

nominating committee will seek volunteers for the 

Club‟s 2012 board and associated activities. 

Whenever or wherever you personally choose to 

give of your own time and skills, enjoy the smiles 

and thanks of those who are the recipients. My 

personal thanks to each and every one of you who 

gives so much time for the benefit of others!  

Respectfully, Lowell Benson, VIP Club President  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Joe Schwarz (651-698-9698) & 

Brian Berggren (651-451-9009)  

Address: VIP Club, 1486 Fairmount Ave, St Paul MN 

55105  e-mail:  vipclub2003@yahoo.com 

The Newsletter Editorial Staff: 
Bernie Jansen, e-mail bjskj@hotmail.com 

Richard Lundgren, e-mail rflundgr@aol.com 

Don Naaktgeboren, e-mail donfishn@yahoo.com 
 

DINING CLUBS & GROUPS 

 

Breakfast groups and get-togethers: 
One breakfast group meets monthly at 9:00 a.m. on the 

2nd Wednesday of each month at the Gina‟s Café at the 

Eagles Club, Old Hwy 8, New Brighton.  Phone: 763-

416-3903. 
 

Another breakfast group meets monthly at 8:00 a.m. 
on the 1st Thursday of each month at Joseph's Grill, 140 
South Wabasha, (Wabasha and Plato) St. Paul.  Phone: 
651-222-2435.  
 

Luncheon Groups & Dinner Clubs: 
One Unisys Luncheon group meets monthly on the 

2nd Wednesday at 11:00 a.m. at the Old Country  

From the 

Editors 

mailto:bjskj@hotmail.com
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Buffet, Holly Shopping Center, located at University 

Ave. and Mississippi St. just north of I-694.  For 

information call 651-552-1465. 
 

Another Luncheon group (engineering/drafting) 

meets monthly on the 1st Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. at the 

Old Country Buffet at 2000 S. Robert, West St. Paul.  

For information call 651-456-0750. 
 

And another Luncheon group (Unisys and Burroughs) 

meets monthly on the 2nd Tuesday at 11:30 a.m. at the 

Mall of America 3rd floor North Food Court.  We sit at 

the tables between the elevator and Burger King.  For 

information call 952-854-7855. 
 

Dinner Club.  A Unisys Dinner Club meets monthly, 
from September through April, on the 4th Wednesday 
at 5:00 p.m. at Champs located at 35E and Larpenteur 
Avenue.  
 

 

MEETING & EVENT DATES 2011 

Date     Time   Location  Activity             
Jan. 12,  2011    No Meeting 
Feb. 09 7:00 p.m.   Rsvl Program - Social Time  
Mar. 09 7:00 p.m.   Eagan. Program - Social Time  
Apr. 20 8:30 a.m.    Gina‟s Cafe  Volunteer Breakfast 
May. 11 7:00 p.m.  Eagan Program - Social Time 
June 08 4:00 p.m.   Park        VIP Club Picnic 
July 13    No Meeting 
Aug. 10 7:00 p.m.   Rsvl  Program - Social Time 
Sept. 14 7:00 p.m.   Eagan Program - Social Time 
Oct. 12 6.30 p.m.   Rsvl Social     Program 

Nov. 09   7:00 p.m.   Eagan  Program – Social time 

Dec. 15  4:00 p.m.  O Club Christmas Party 

Note: Rsvl; = Roseville; Eagan = Unisys MACS 

Bldg.; Park = Highland Park Pavilion; O Club = 

OFFICERS Club at Fort Snelling. 

 

WELCOME NEW CLUB MEMBERS 

 

Flanagan, Dennis & Shirley    U            Lakeville, MN. 

King, Frank & Johanne     U                   St. Paul, MN. 

Foley, Delbert & Ursula     U                  St. Paul, MN. 
 

U =  Unisys  B = Burroughs  L = Lockheed Martin  D 

= Unisys Defense Systems 
 

IN REMEMBRANCE 
 

Cihunka, Consuella M. - Age 82, of Richfield. MN.  

Survived by husband of 60 years, John; who was a 

Univac employee 
 

Matson, Charles W. – Passed away 

Monday, February 28, 2011, in Inver 

Grove Heights, MN.  He is survived 

by his wife, Shirely.  Chuck retired 

from Sperry UNIVAC in the mid 80‟s 

after a long mechanical engineering 

career.  

 
 

Noll, Albert A. - Age 82, of Lino Lakes, MN.  Passed 

away peacefully at home on January 25, 2011. 

Preceded in death by his wife, Esther.  Albert was a 

Univac employee. 
 

Tandeski, David A. – Age 81, of Albert Lee, MN.  

David died suddenly at his home, as a result of a heart 

attach on Monday, November 29, 2010.  David worked 

for Univac in the Twin Cities for many years 
 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & REPORTS 
 

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION BREAKFAST  
Submitted by Bernie Jansen 
 

On April 20
th
 the VIP Club will host the annual 

Recognition Breakfast for VIP Club members who 

performed volunteer services in 2010. (Please see the 

“Volunteer Hours Survey Form for Year 2010” 

provided on Page 7.) The Breakfast will be held at 

Gina‟s Café in the Eagles Club in New Brighton.  The 

month of April is National Volunteer Month and our 

Breakfast honors all VIP Club members who perform 

volunteer services where ever they reside. We thank all 

VIP Club members for the many hours of volunteer 

services you provide each year.  Last year, the 136 VIP 

Club members who responded to our 2009 Survey, 

donated approximately 25,000 hours to various 

organizations in Minnesota, Arizona, California, 

Illinois, Nevada, North Carolina, Texas and Wisconsin.   

Fifty six members attended the Breakfast last year and 

we hope this many or more will attend this year. Please 

note that all members who respond to the “Volunteer 

Survey” are invited to attend this Breakfast. The 

Breakfast will be hosted by the VIP Club and will 

begin at 8:30 A.M. at Gina‟s Café at the Eagles Club.  

Management representatives from Lockheed Martin 

and Unisys will be in attendance as our guests. 
 

RE-LOCATING? 
Please send permanent address update information to 

our database Membership Director at, VIP Club - P.O. 

Box 131748 - Roseville, MN  55113.  Also, please 

remember that for temporary address changes, 

(vacations/snow birds, etc.) the U.S. Postal mail 

NOTICE  
to  

VOLUNTEERS 
 

VOLUNTEER SURVEY FORMS 

ARE DUE BY APRIL 6, 2011; 
(SEE PAGE 7) 

BREAKFAST IS ON APRIL 20
th.
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forwarding service should be used.  Submitted by 

Quint Heckert 
 

WEB SITE REVIEW by Lowell Benson.  
 

This is the twelfth in the series of „Article for the 

Month‟ reviews for the 42.3% of our Club 

members who don‟t have immediate internet 

access. A year after our Legacy project began, the 

committee asked Earl Vraa to document the 

UNIVAC experiences with Automated Design. 

Earl provided us with three papers which had been 

presented at conferences. He then created an 

outline and contacted several people who 

collaborated on telling our Computer Aided 

Design Story. Last month‟s issue summarized the 

first two papers – below are parts of the third 

paper and „the rest of the story.‟  
In August 2009 we posted a 1986 paper, “A System 

Through Hardware Design Methodology” written by 

Larry D. Anderson and Earl M. Vraa. Selected excerpts 

are: “Sperry's entry into the Department of Defense‟s 

(DoD) Very High Speed Integrated Circuit (VHSIC) 

program enhanced our understanding of at least two 

issues important in Sperry's business planning. The 

issues include 1) the dangers of complacency with 

respect to technology advancements and 2) our 

strengths with respect to the development of cost and 

technically competitive electronic products.” “.. DoD 

requested a "hierarchical chip design methodology for 

use with computer aided design (CAD) facilities.” The 

CAD tools were to "support the entire design process 

including functional definition, design, 

implementation, functional verification (and) physical 

verification.” The CAD tools were to be "integrated 

with a unitized data base into which data items need be 

entered only once and are then available to all tools 

and aids within the CAD system." “Discussions 

between the authors and several members of industry 

(e.g., RCA, Hughes, Westinghouse, TRW, TI, etc.) 

indicate all have some level of activity underway to 

better understand the concept of hierarchical design 

and its impact on new and existing CAD tools.” “... 

presentation covered the utilization of ULYSSES in the 

design of a 24-bit adder for the Sperry Micro 1100 

processor.” “The concept of hierarchical design as 

supported by CAD tools is complex and will continue 

to evolve. In this paper, the authors have attempted to 

illustrate what we see occurring.  Many of the ideas 

expressed have been borrowed from those people with 

whom we have been privileged to work including Mr. 

Mark D. Glewwe, Mr. Allan W. Kiecker, Mr. Dean R. 

Kioker, Mr. Steve J. Piatt, and Mr. John J. Travalent. 

Thank you for your contributions.”   

In November 2009 we posted: “EVOLUTION OF 

MECHANIZED DESIGN, AUTOMATED DESIGN, 

COMPUTER-AIDED DESIGN AT ERA, 

REMINGTON RAND, UNIVAC, AND SPERRY” 

from the early-1950s to late 1980s – as compiled by 

Earl M. Vraa.  Contributors: John Alton, James R. 

Andrews, Keith Behnke, Curt Bute, John Esch; W. 

Burt Horsted; John J. Travalent, and Earl M. Vraa. A 

meaningful „recap‟ of this 18 page paper covering 30 

years would be useless. In addition to the contributors, 

the people mentioned therein are almost like a Who-is-

Who book: Seymour Cray, Wally Eidahl, Howard T. 

Engstrom, Robert ‟Bob‟ A. Erickson, Leland A „Lee‟ 

Granberg, Stan Halper, Joe Kimlinger, R. Kisch, Bruce 

Klugherz, Bob Lawler, Wayne Leverkuhn, Ralph. I. 

Meader, Milton (Milt) Montgomery, Jerry Neese, 

William C. Norris, Wayne Olson, John Parker, Red 

Phillips, Kenneth J Thurber, Al Wald, and Paul 

Welshinger. Systems noted were: AUTOGRAM, 

AUTOVG, BISON, CAMIDS, DODO, 

FLOWCHARTS, INDICATES, LAMPS, LOCATES, 

MIDAS, MIXSIM, NETTERHELPER, OPTIMA, 

PERT, SIM-LOGIC, SLATE, SNOOP, and 

TEKGERBER. 
 

FACT OR FICTION, ANOTHER LEGACY 
COMPUTER? 
While on Maui in February, I read "Blind Man's 

Bluff" by Sherry Sontag and Christopher Drew. 

Three extracted paragraphs are:   

• from page 86: "There was a dark room, a 

data analysis room, and a computer room 

stuffed with one massive computer: the 

Univac 1124. It was a huge machine with 

big tape reels and blinking lights, and it 

gave the cavern [bat cave] the feel of the 

science fiction-adventure realm for which 

it was named. (Still, Univac had only a tiny 

fraction of the power of the average 

modern laptop.)"  

• from page 88: "The computer's 'Interleaf' 

operating system needed more than the 

computer's 32 kilobytes of memory to 

operate. When computer components in 

the fish [U.S.S. Halibut] failed, new ones 

were secreted into Pearl Harbor in the 

luggage of American Airlines 

stewardesses."  

• from page 99: "Things became even more 

difficult when the Univac 1124 crashed."  

From a Wikipedia sections about the USS Halibut, 

I‟d guess that this 1124 system was installed about 

1965. Do any readers remember anything about 

this computer or the „Interleaf‟ operating system? 

If yes, please contact a board member or one of 

our legacy committee members. Thanks, Lowell  
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GROUP VENUE CHANGES  
In the 50‟s Sid Rubens (deceased) and three others 

began a First Friday lunch meeting tradition which 

continues today. This group was recognized in 2005 by 

Pioneer Press reporter James Lenfesty as “The Original 

Geek Squad”. The February lunch was cancelled when 

the Casa Vieja on West 7
th
 closed their kitchen. Jack 

Ross, one of the participating octogenarians and a VIP 

Club member, has volunteered to host the group at the 

St. Paul Pool and Yacht Club in Lilydale. VIP Club 

member, Bill Roos, is the current coordinator of this 

15-20 person group.  
 

If you hadn‟t heard or notice the printed change, the 

UNISYS retirees‟ second Wednesday breakfast 

meetings are now at Gina‟s Café in the New Brighton 

Eagles Club on Old Hwy 8. This change was 

necessitated because the New Brighton Legion Post 

had closed their kitchen. Marv Brown is the current 

coordinator of this 30-40 person group.  
 

LEGACY COMMUNICATIONS WITH 
MARCH 
The Mid-Atlantic Retro Computing Hobbyists 

(MARCH) recently acquired a 1219B system, they are 

looking for volunteer technical assistance. Our Legacy 

Committee sent them a Technical Description booklet 

from our collection. If any of our readers would be 

willing to give them any further technical advice, it 

would be much appreciated. Their system acquired last 

year from the Johns Hopkins University Applied 

Physics Laboratory consists of two #1219B CPUs, two 

#1540 tape units, four #1533 teletypes, four #1532 I/O 

consoles, one interconnection panel, and one #2008 

data transmission unit. They‟d like to find a #1551 

alphanumeric display unit, a #1569 high-speed printer, 

and a #1549 card reader-punch-interpreter to make a 

complete operational system. Does anybody know 

where we could find any of these peripherals? If you‟re 

willing to help or know of, send a message to Evan 

Koblentz [evan@snarc.net] with a cc to Lowell Benson 

[webmaster@vipclubmn.org]. The MARCH group will 

be displaying this hardware at the 7
th
 annual Vintage 

Computer Festival on May 15
th
 in NJ. [L. A. Benson] 

 

SPORTS AND RECREATION ACTIVITIES 
The VIP Club is continuing to work with the Lockheed 

Martin sports and recreation activity leadership to 

assure their continuing availability for retirees. Both 

the Golf and Skeet/Trap activities will continue this 

year with no significant changes other than slightly 

fewer participants/teams. We are working to coordinate 

an eventual association with the VIP Club as the 

Lockheed Martin shut down progresses over the next 

two years.  Feel free to contact me if you have any 

questions.  Keith Behnke – keithbhnk@comcast.net 

Sports and Recreation Associate. 
 

ROSEVILLE GOOD OLD DAYS REUNION  
Operations at Unisys in Roseville are not what they 

used to be, but if you want to remember the Good Old 

Day with the people you used to work with there, come 

to the reunion on Friday, April 29th.  It will again be 

held at the Mermaid in Mounds View on the corner of 

County Road 10 and County Road H.  It will be in the 

Coral Bay ballroom, on the upper level.  An entry fee 

of $1 is needed to cover the room rental.  A selection 

of foods will be available at a reasonable cost.  If you 

plan on attending and have not already done so, please 

send a message to Tom Turba at 

TNTurba@Comcast.net so we can get a count of the 

number of people and make name tags.  Indicate if you 

plan on eating.  This is again expected to be a very 

large event with about 400 people attending.  Pass the 

word on to your friends and come together.  We will 

have the room from 10:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. with a cash 

bar.  Submitted by Tom Turba. 
 

LOCKHEED MARTIN RETIREE BENEFITS 
Some of you have inquired about the availability of 

Lockheed Martin‟s employee discount program, which 

is available to LM retirees.  The latest information can 

be accessed thru the Lockheed Martin web site:  

www.lockheedmartin.com.   On the home page, mouse 

over “About us” then “Employees/Retirees Pay and 

Benefits” and click on “Retirees.”  This will redirect 

you to a login screen for various benefits information 

sites.  Click on either “Health or Life Coverage” or 

“My Pension Payments” and you will be directed to a 

secure login screen 

(https://www3.benefitsweb.com/lmc.html).   Log in, 

and you will see a tab under the Lockheed Martin 

banner that is labeled “Retiree Discounts” click on it to 

access the retiree discount information page.  Click 

where indicated to get either a directory of available 

discounts or more information about the discount 

program.   

Of course, if you wish, you can bookmark the secure 

login URL and go directly there without accessing the 

Lockheed Martin public site.   

Getting there takes a little work, but there currently are 

about 75 different discount offers for a variety of 

things including services, computers, appliances, 

automobiles, and memberships, along with specific 

instructions for accessing them.  Submitted by Harvey 

Taipale.   
 

HEALTH ISSUES 
How soon we forget.  Back in 2003 the Medicare 

Modernization Act gave us a Part B with a “Welcome 

to Medicare” physical, higher monthly costs, more 

deductibles, and bigger co-pays.  It gave us a Part C 

Medicare Advantage HMO option that paid insurers up 

to 18% more than the old 80% reimbursement/20% 

out-of-pocket that traditional fee-for-service offered.  It 

mailto:webmaster@vipclubmn.org
http://www.lockheedmartin.com/
https://www3.benefitsweb.com/lmc.html
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also imposed a Part D Prescription Drug Benefit that 

was fully paid for by the enrollee, and if the Medicare 

enrollee did not sign up for the drug benefit at first 

eligibility the cost of the drug insurance increased at 

1% per month – call that a mandate with a real penalty.  

This is the “benefit” program with the “donut hole,” 

where you paid for the insurance even when you 

received no benefit.  We did not get regional 

reimbursement equity, we did not get more evidence-

based medicine, we did not save on prescription drugs, 

and we certainly did not get any simplification of the 

program. 
 

The 2010 Affordable Care Act with its mandate to buy 

insurance uses a smaller club in its attempt to get more 

people covered but hopefully will prevent more people 

from losing insurance or having procedures denied.  To 

call it “Obamacare” is less than true.  It is simply an 

expanded version of “Massachusettscare” enacted in 

2006 under then-Governor Mitt Romney that expanded 

private insurance by adding requirements and 

incentives to encourage residents to have some form of 

insurance.  Our new law does expand the Medicaid 

program for the poor, extends coverage for older 

children, and eliminates denial of coverage to those 

with existing medical conditions.  But mostly it 

compels people to buy insurance that still may be 

unaffordable and pay drug prices that the 

pharmaceutical companies have set.  Doctor payments 

will not be cut, but primary care docs will continue to 

be underpaid and specialists will continue to be 

overpaid.  If it had provided for a “Public Option” and 

mandated negotiated drug prices as the Veterans 

Administration does we would have had something to 

help with care. What we have now is another 

healthcare act that is again more about insurance than 

healthcare and that has too many moving parts for 

anyone outside the industry to understand.  Congress 

has done to our children with the Affordable Care Act 

what it did to us with the Medicare Modernization Act.  

Submitted by Brian Berggren. 
 

LIGHTER SIDE 

 

ON THE OIL CRISIS  
 

A lot of folks can't understand how we came to have an 

oil shortage here in our  country.    

Well, there's a very simple answer, nobody 

bothered to check the oil.  We just didn't know we 

were getting low.  The reason for that is purely 

geographical.  Our OIL is located in: ALASKA, 

California, Coastal Florida, Coastal Louisiana, 

North Dakota, Wyoming, Colorado, Kansas, 

Oklahoma, Pennsylvania, and Texas.  Our 

dipsticks are located in DC - Any Questions?  

NO? Didn't think So. 
 

OFFICER ON PATROL 
Recently, during a routine patrol, an RCMP patrolman 

parked down the street outside a Legion Hall just off 

the main in Gander, Newfoundland.  

After last call, the officer observed a man leaving the 

Legion.  The gentleman was so intoxicated that he 

could barely walk. He then stumbled around the 

parking lot for a few minutes, with the officer quietly 

observing. After what seemed an eternity and trying his 

keys on five different vehicles, the man managed to 

find his car, which he fell into.   

He sat there for a few minutes and then threw a hook 

and line out the window and seemed to be trying to 

catch a fish. A number of other patrons paid no 

attention to this crazy drunk as they left the bar and 

drove off.  Finally the drunk started the car, switched 

the wipers on and off (it was a fine, dry summer night) 

flicked the blinkers on and off a couple of times, 

honked the horn, and switched on the headlights.   

He then pulled in the hook and line and moved the 

vehicle forward a few inches, reversed a little and then 

remained still for a few more minutes as some more of 

the other patron vehicles left. At last, the parking lot 

was empty; he pulled out of the parking lot and started 

to drive slowly down the road.   

The officer, having patiently waited all this time, now 

started up the patrol car, put on the flashing lights, and 

promptly pulled the man over. He performed a 

breathalyzer test on the gentleman who cooperated 

fully, and to his amazement the breathalyzer indicated 

no evidence of the man having consumed any alcohol 

at all!   

Dumbfounded, the officer said, 'I'll have to ask you to 

accompany me to Headquarters. This breathalyzer 

equipment must be broken."  "I doubt it," said the truly 

proud Newfie, "Tonight I'm the designated decoy." 
 

GRANDPARENTS 
After putting her grandchildren to bed, a grandmother 

changed into old slacks and a droopy blouse and 

proceeded to wash her hair.. As she heard the children 

getting more and more rambunctious, her patience 

grew thin. Finally, she threw a towel around her head 

and stormed into their room, putting them back to bed 

with stern warnings. As she left the room, she heard 

the three-year-old say with a trembling voice, "Who 

was THAT?." 
 

My grandson was visiting one day when he asked, 

"Grandma, do you know how you and God are 

alike?" I mentally polished my halo and I said, 

"No, how are we alike?''...... "You're both old," he 

replied. 
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The VIP Recognition Breakfast will be at 8:30 a.m. on April 20
th

 at Gina’s Café, Eagles Club New 

Brighton.  Your Volunteer Survey Forms must be received by April 6th for Program „names‟ listing. 

 

VIP CLUB Volunteer Hours Survey Form for Year 2010 
Member/Spouse Names _____________________________ Your City ___________________ State __ 

*Service 

Code 

Organization(s) your for which volunteer Services were performed Member & Spouse 

Hours per line 

   

 

 

 

 

  

   

   

 **Please indicate how many of you will attend the volunteer breakfast.   

Enter 0, 1, or 2: ________ 

Total Hours: 

___________  
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - C L I P - - F O R M - - O N - - T H I S - - L I N E, - T h e n - - - - - - - - - - - - -   
Mail the form to Bernie Jansen    848 Ivy Lane    Eagan, MN   55123-2425   

        OR - 

E-mail your volunteer information directly to Bernie at bjskj@hotmail.com.  Be sure to include how many of you will 

be at the breakfast on April 20
th
 .  

 OR - 

Go on-line to http://vipclubmn.org, scroll down to section 7 of the home page.  First enter your first name, last name, 

and e-mail address into the first three boxes.  Then enter your volunteer information into the message block – followed 

by how many will attend the volunteer breakfast.  Then click on the „Submit‟ button. 
 

*VIP Volunteer Services Areas with Samples of Organizations in each Category: 
Code Service Area Code Service Area 

1 Community and Related Services 

AARP Volunteers 

Civic/Government Support Services 

Community Services 

DARTS 

Minnesota Senior Federation/VISTA 

Scouts 

Senior Centers 

United Way 

2 Meals, Food and Housing Services 

Dorothy Day Center 

Food Services / Senior Dining 

Habitat for Humanity 

Loaves and Fishes 

Meals on Wheels 

Sharing and Caring Hands 

3 Health and Disaster Services 

American Cancer Society 

Arthritis Foundation 

Courage Center 

Red Cross & Bloodmobile Services 

Signet Health & Rehab. Center 

4 Religious and Related Services 

Basilica of St. Mary  

Church Missions and Camps 

Lutheran Missions 

Presbyterian Homes 

Related Charities 

5 Schools and Educational Services 

Historical Societies 

Volunteer Services in Schools 

Wright Brothers National Memorial 

6 Music and Theatrical Services  

Guthrie Theater 

Northern Lights Variety Band 

North Suburban Chorus 

7 Other Services 

Animal Humane Society                                Juvenile Court Guardian 

Law Enforcement Services                            Mutual Interest Association 

Small Business Consulting                             UNISYS & LMCO Legacy 

Veterans & Armed Forces Support                VIP CLUB  

Directions to Gina’s Café in the Eagles Club are as follows:  Gina’s Café in the Eagles Club is located 

at 563 Old Highway 8 NW in New Brighton.  To get there from I-35W take Co. Rd. D west to Old Highway 8 and go 

north about one mile.  Eagles Club is on right side of Old Highway 8. 

mailto:bjskj@hotmail.com
http://vipclubmn.org/


 

8 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Directions to Unisys MACS Bldg. in Eagan.  Take Hwy 35E south or north to Pilot Knob Road.  Turn left (north) on Pilot 

Knob Road.  Turn left on Tower View Road.  The Unisys MACS Bldg. is at 3199 Pilot Knob Road.   
Directions to Unisys in Roseville.  Take Hwy 35W south, or north, to the Industrial Way / St. Anthony Blvd off ramp.  If 

coming north or south on Hwy 35E go west on Hwy 36 which will take you to the Industrial Way / St. Anthony Blvd. off ramp 

of 35W (Hwy 36 becomes Hwy 35W where it joins Hwy 35W).  Go north on St. Anthony Blvd. to Walnut St. (the first street on 

the right).  Turn right and go to Walnut Street.  It is the first place where you can turn left. Then turn left onto Terminal Road.  

Then turn right at Highcrest Rd. to building entrance. From Hwy 280 northbound, use left lane exit just past Cty Rd B for 

Terminal road access (St Croix St.).  Turn left at Terminal Rd, then turn right at Highcrest Rd to building entrance.”   
  

 

VIP CLUB OFFICERS AND CHAIRPERSONS FOR THE YEAR 2011 
* = A/C 651, + = A/C 612, @ = A/C 763, # = A/C 952 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: ACTIVITY COORDINATORS ACTIVITY COORDINATORS 

OFFICERS Volunteer Recognition Breakfast 
Bernie Jansen…………. *681-9988 

 

President          Lowell Benson *483-3709 Picnic .......................... Jim Larson *698-3963 
Vice Pres          Thomas Turba *489-0779 Red Cross Blood Drive 

 ......................................................  
 

Secretary .............. Lynn Lindholm *484-1030 Mature Voices MN.   .............. Brian Berggren   
*451-9009 Treasurer ............ Harvey Taipale *748-5083 Recreation Leagues 

Past Pres ............ Brian Berggren *451-9009 Keith Behnke …………*894-2182 
 Membership ........ Quintin Heckert *484-8729 Sunshine ..................... Jim Larson *698-3963 

Lynn Farris Lindholm *484-1030 DIRECTORS Programs - Eagan and Roseville ...................  
Director ................... Dale Phelps #831-7843             Dale Phelps  #831-7843 Christmas ............. Warren Becker #881-3516 

             &    Marion Scott  *455-7952 Director .............. Quintin Heckert *484-8729 Newsletter Editors ... Joe Schwarz *698-9698  
 & Brian Berggren *451-9009  

email address:  vipclub2003@yahoo.com 
Director ............. Joseph Schwarz *698-9698 
Director ................... Marion Scott *455-7952 
 WEBMASTER  Lowell Benson  *483 3709  
   
UNISYS Liaison, Roseville .............. Sue Carrigan *635-7712 Lockheed Martin, Eagan Liaison ...................... Peggy Mulliken  *456-2635  
Printing & Mailing  UNISYS Print Shop, Roseville ..................   

VIP CLUB 
P.O. BOX 131748 

ROSEVILLE MN 55113-0020 


